The Lorain County Township Association

www.lcta.us

The May 19, 2016 LCTA meeting will be hosted by Elyria Twp. The meeting will be held at the Elyria Schools Administrative Bldg., 42101 Griswold Rd. Elyria, 44035. Sandwiches etc. will be served at 6:30-7:30, meeting at 7:30 pm.

PROGRAM:Linda Powers, Senior Assistant Attorney General for Ohio Attorney General, Mike Dewine, will speak on "What is going on with Fraud"

Minutes of meeting 4-21-2016 at New Russia Twp.

After an inspirational invocation from Ken Ziegler & a delicious meal catered by Sterks, the meeting was called to order at 8:00pm. by President, Amy Szmania. Dick Heidecker made a motion to approve the March minutes, 2nd. by Rob Scheithauer, motion carried.

Treasurer, Amy Richards, gave a report of income-\$6750 for Ads for the new Directory,\$125 donation from LMRE toward the Banquet,expenses-\$225 for 1st quarter pay for Secretary & \$225 for the Webmaster, \$475 for our insurance & \$75 for Farm Bureau dues. Balance in checking-\$17,809.13, CD-\$5,691.65, Berry Taylor made a motion to approve the report, 2nd. by Ken Ziegler-motion carried

Vice President- Dan Miller, via email stated "A big salute & hearty Thank You to the Directory Committee, You folks have surpassed our financial goal & I know that this will be our best Directory yet. He wants to know if any Townships that have Rumpke trash collection have had any complaints from residents on litter created by the baskets on the front of the trucks or when the baskets are emptied into the back of the truck or any complaints about large items not being picked up-if so contact him at 440-926-3927, or dan.miller44044 @gmail.com. There will be a meeting at Grafton Twp. on June 15th either at 5 or 5:30-will let everyone know for sure

Secretary-Jean Haight stated that membership dues are due by June 12th, all outgoing Trustees & FO's are entitled to 1 yr. of free membership as an Associate member, Please let her know if you want to have the membership & your contact information.

Executive Committeeman-Mark McConnell thanked all County & State Officials that attended the Banquet. Terry Boose-State Representative, 57th District, thanked us for having them. He stated that a few bills have been passed that really don't affect Townships, except the Omnibus Bill.

Gayle Manning, State Senator, 13th District, thanked us all for a delicious dinner & our friendship. She encouraged us to contact her with any problems or suggestions.

Nathan Manning, State Representative55th District, thanked us for having him & being able to talk to many people that were present.

SWAC-Don Romancik stated that they have implemented several projects, one started in Brighton Twp.& he suggested that we visit the website to see all projects that are coming up.

Lorain County Auditor, Craig Snodgrass announced that they will be doing reappraisals on property, they will be working with the Sheriff's Dept. & will have yellow vests & ID tags on their vehicles & will start in the southern part of the County.

County Commissioner, Lori Kokoski announced that they have opened their new Veterans Services Office at 1230 Abbe Rd. by the College. If you know any Veterans that need help-tell them about it.

Lorain County Recorder, Judy Nedwick, stated that there is a bill hopefully being passed that will let the Recorder's Office issue Veterans card at no cost.

Vicki Denes-Directory Committee announced that they have collected \$15,600 & if all ads are payed, it will be \$18,000, They have 72 ads. She suggested that maybe we start a Scholarship Fund with some of the money.

Social Committee-Patty Echko thanked the committee & New Russia for setting up the tables & chairs. A motion was made at 8:30pm to adjourn, by Berry Taylor,2nd. by Mark McConnell-motion carried. The June 16 meeting will be at Grafton Twp